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Message from Mr Poultney: 

I hope you had a lovely Easter break and have enjoyed the sun-
shine so far this week. We returned to school with a little staff-
ing news. Whilst we were away, Miss Kerby became Mrs Rich-
ards following her wedding. Congratulations to them both.  We 
are also celebrating Miss Ballard who recently discovered that 
she has completed her Level 3 Teaching Assistant qualification. 
This is super news following her hard work over the last 12 
months or so.  
 
In school, we have seen some of our Year 4s and 5s participate 
in Bikeability. Children had the chance to complete Level 1 
which involved different skills on the playground before the Lev-
el 2 qualification saw them transfer to the local roads. The in-
structor told me she was so impressed with our children.  
 
Yesterday saw a group of Key Stage 2 children play some foot-
ball at Evesham United FC. It was a fun session, which the chil-
dren enjoyed.  
 
A reminder that next week is a 4 day week with a Bank Holiday 
on Monday and that the next few weeks are incredibly busy so 
please make a note of any key dates or messages.  
 
 
 

Value Awards 

Donaldson Ody 

Dahl Harry 

Suess Sapphire 

Morpurgo Laityn 

House Points 

Lygon 406 Russell 428 

Morris 452 Eadburgha 409 

Attendance this week 

Donaldson 100% 

Dahl  100% 

Seuss 96% 

Morpurgo 97% 

National Target is  96%+ 

The Golden Welly award has been introduced as an op-
portunity to celebrate the children and 
their amazing play. Children can 
achieve this award for using their initia-
tive during play, outstanding behav-
iour, supporting each other or being a 
kind friend.  This week’s awards go to:  

Lily & Henry 

Letters sent out this week 

• After school club payment 

• Wildlife Park trip—Friday 9th May 

• Year 5 leavers sweatshirts 



Donaldson (Class 1) 

This week, in Donaldson Class we were very excited to be back at school and 
share our holiday news with our friends. Our weekly focus was on history and 
we looked at Easter activities, clothing and symbols from the past and com-
pared that to how we celebrated Easter. We found there were many similar 
activities! We also had a visit from Mr Troll who wanted to know 
more about Isambard Kingdom Brunel and how important he was in 
bridge building. We looked at bridges he had designed and compared these to 
modern day bridges). 

Morpurgo (Class 4) 

This week has been a very busy week. In Maths, we have been tack-
ling adding fractions together. Year 5 pupils have even been adding 
fractions with different denominators! In English, we have been plan-
ning the characters and settings for our own modern day fairy-tale. 
Some of us have also completed Bikeability this week, practicing our 
road safety. Well done, Morpurgo! 

 

Dahl (Class 2) 

What a lovely start to Summer Term in Dahl Class! We started the week by begin-
ning our Length and Height topic in Maths. We used cubes to measure objects in 
the classroom and throughout the week, we have learned how to use rulers and 
metre sticks to measure in centimetres and metres. In Geography, we learned about 
the equator and looked at weather forecasts to understand that the closer to the 
equator a country is, the hotter the climate. In PE, we have started Athletics in 
preparation for upcoming events this term. So far, we have focused on our sprint-
ing technique – looking forwards, using our arms to help us and using the balls of 
our feet to help us to go faster. Well done everyone and enjoy the bank holiday! 

Suess (Class 3) 
 
This week in class 3, we have been finishing off our topic on Animals 
and Humans. We were learning about ecosystems and food chains 
within those. Year 4 were also looking at the threats to these ecosys-
tems and how we can help different habitats.  
In forest school we built a Shaduf, previously we had planned and 
looked at how they work. The challenge was to build a life size Shaduf 
using materials found in the forest and rope. The children worked in 
teams and finally tested them out. What a great first week of the sum-



Laugh ‘n’ Learn Preschool 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week commencing 5th May 2025—Summer Term Commences 

 

Monday 5th May   Bank Holiday                                                                                                   

       

Tuesday 6th May   Table Tennis 

       

Wednesday 7th May   Book & Biscuit - Reception 

      Timelock Photography in school - leavers and class photos 

      Summer Games Club 

      Wellness/Art Club 

Thursday 8th May   Eye tests - Reception 

      Mixed Football Club 

       

Friday 9th May    Wildlife Park Trip—KS1 

      Forest school - Class 3 

 

 

This week in preschool, we have started the maths unit 'Lead on own re-
peats' and sung repeating nursery rhymes to continue the pattern in the 
song. We have also begun learning sounds and letters for the upper pre-
school and practising to write these. We have continued our oral blend-
ing activities using the new sounds (phonemes) we are learning. Pre-
school are beginning to work on writing their name as they learn to form 
our letters. We have been so proud of how kind our children are welcom-
ing new members into preschool and helping them with our routines. We 
have really enjoyed role playing with the babies and have set little areas 
for our role play.  
 

OPAL 
In OPAL this week, we have enjoyed some water play and creating water 
channels with the guttering. We have had some fantastic donations from 
parents for the Forest School mud kitchen with pots, pans, utensils and lots 
of herbs and spices! The children discussed how to use these so all children 
can play fairly and safely. 



This week, some Year 4 and Year 5 pupils have taken part in Bikeability. 
They have been learning how to ride their bikes safely. They practiced sig-
nalling when turning, making a U-turn, cycling on roundabouts and checking 
behind them before pulling off. The instructors commented on how well be-
haved all children were and how enjoyable their week was, especially with 
the good weather too. Well done to all of those involved, keep practicing! 

Bikeability 



Broadway First School took part in a football tournament at  

Evesham Football Club.  




